
 

 
 
October/November 2024 
 
 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
We invite you to join us in praise for fruit that will abound to your account. Our four churches are marching along, and we are seeing souls 
saved, lives changed, and new people getting involved. We are also wanting to start some new van routes in some new areas and are praying 
for power over the demonic forces holding these areas. 
 
In October, I performed the wedding of one of our dear couples, Martin and Nancy Guerrero. I met 
Martin while out soul winning not too far from our church. Martin started attending our services, and I 
started discipling him one on one. Martin had been living with his girlfriend, and he told me he wanted 
to make things right. We scheduled a lovely wedding for them, and I was privileged to perform the 
ceremony. This has been a beautiful love story we have watched unfold before our eyes. 

 
We are planning a special Christmas service for 
December 22. We want to bring in many new families to our main church. We will be 
reaching out to many needy areas with our routes. We will be giving away toys and bags 
of groceries in the service. We will also be serving a large meal. Our main goal is to bring 
them in to hear the Gospel. “Blessed is he that considereth the poor: the LORD will deliver 
him in time of trouble.” (Psalm 41:1) 
 
“Render therefore to all their dues: tribute to whom tribute is due; 
custom to whom custom; fear to whom fear; honour to whom honour.” 

(Romans 13:7) We also thank God for the many faithful workers he has raised up in our churches. One of our faithful 
workers was Bro. Antonio Cobos. He was a retired pastor, whose heart was knit with mine. He helped on my route, taught 
a teen boys’ Sunday school class, and preached in the church some. Pastor Cobos has reenlisted as a pastor. He is now 
pastoring about a half hour from me. He has a lot of health issues, but he is determined to build his church. He is an 
inspiration to all of us.  
 
Our workers are laymen, and many have been trained by our family personally. They help with soul winning, picking up riders on the routes, 
visitation, and teaching. Some of our young people are currently in Bible college preparing for the ministry, including our son Robert. Two of 
our men have started churches here in our city. The goal of the foreign missionary is to inspire the people to 
reach their own, and we are encouraged to see our people accomplishing this! 
 
We thank those who have contributed to our need of a four-cylinder vehicle. We are a lot closer to our goal. 
Also continue to pray for God’s blessings upon our 
ministry as we continue to add fruit that may abound to 
your account. We are praying for you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Robert Wilson 
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One of Our Workers in a Very Poor Area 

Pastor Cobos 

My Route on a Recent Sunday 

Our Workers Visiting a 
Family on One of Our 

Poor Routes 


